
Matt, Jay, and I checked out the grand opening of Sensations last night. The protesters were there in
spades sporting some nice signs. There were supporters there too, which was nice to see. We waited
outside in line for about 20 minutes. I'm sure they made us wait just so the news crews would not just
be filming protesters because it wasn't that crowded inside.

I had never been inside any of the other incarnations of this bar (Crazy Horse, Little Nashville), but it
was nicer inside than Ralph's. I hope it does well. There were more people around in that area of town
than I had ever seen before. I can't help but think the bar will be good for surrounding businesses.
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